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Dear Praying Friends,  
 

One of the greatest blessings of training others is teaching them that they can achieve great things through Christ 

our Lord.  Teaching is giving others the tools to start, and then watching them be used of God in many ways.   

We are personally training 11 men through 2 Institutes here in the Valley; and through the 15 other Bible 

Institutes that have been started, hundreds are being trained! 
 

In March, I went to Oklahoma and visited Arturo Quiñiónes (pictured to the right), graduate #34  

of Bible Institute #1, who has started two churches and a Bible Institute (#8).  As he was proudly  

showing me his church facility, he was quick to point out the efforts they are making to win the 

Hispanic community for Christ.  They have won several “illegals” to Christ, trained them in the 

Bible Institute, and sent them back to Oaxaca, Mexico as missionaries! It is worth it!  
 

In March, Otoniel Gómez (pictured to the left), graduate 

#35 of Bible Institute #1 made me an author!  He took our 

Sunday school notes from Galatians to Colossians and 

made a book, not to sell, but to give to pastors in 

Guatemala and Honduras soy they could have some good, 

doctrinally sound materials!   He printed the book at a cost of $3.00 per book and he did it all out of his own 

pocket and sent me 15 to give away!  Otoniel has started one church, one Bible institute in Guatemala, and two 

printing ministries, one in Guatemala and one in Honduras! It is worth it!  

 

In April, I received a letter from Joel Vázquez, graduate #94 from Bible Institute #1) and gave 

me his testimony: “I was saved in the First Fundamental Baptist Church as a child (the first 

church my dad, C. L. Jones started).  Years later God moved me to Bethesda Baptist of 

Monterrey, where God called me to preach.  I was married in 1994, and for ten years had been 

the music director of one of the missions of the church and a lay preacher there.  I entered the 

institute in 2013 and graduated in 2017 having helped in the Bible Clubs for children, bus 

routes, evangelistic campaigns, and teaching Sunday school from children to adult classes at 

different times in the church.  Now I am pastoring the Jordan Baptist Church in García, N.L. In the last five 

months, several have been saved, 10 baptized and two are awaiting baptism now!  We are having a good 

problem: no room in our present facilities.  Keep our work in your prayers!” (We have written about this work 

before. Bro. Aristeo Canales used to pastor there, but had to resign because of his health.  We praise the Lord that 

the work continues under a new vision and a new worker!) It is worth it!   
 

Update on our family’s health: Danny Jr., our son, has found out that his problem is possibly from his migraine 

headaches and not Meniere’s disease!  Praise the Lord!  I got to spend some time with Mateo, our 14
th

 grandson 

in the hospital in March, when I was coming back home.  He has not had a seizure for over a month now!  

Hallelujah!  Thanks to all of you who have been praying for him and for Danny, Jr.  We are blessed with 

wonderful prayer-warriors!  
 

In Him,  

 
Daniel L. Jones, Sr  

Received for the Institute in Feb. and March, 2018 $_____ ¡Muchas Gracias!  Thank You! 
 

Received for the C.L. Jones Memorial Fund  (same period) $_____ Thank you! 

 
 

 

 

 

You make it possible for us to teach the Word to Hispanics, so that they can 

reach the world for Christ! 

 

  

 


